
 THE CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

 BY-LAW 

 
 BY-LAW NUMBER 033-2022 
 
A By-law to Stop Up and Close a portion of Ridgefield Crescent located south of 
Rutherford Road to McNaughton Road as a public highway. 
 
WHEREAS at its meeting of December 10, 2021, Council directed staff to commence 

procedures, as required by the Municipal Act, 2001, to stop up and close a portion of 

Ridgefield Crescent located from south of Rutherford Road to McNaughton Road. 

WHEREAS notice of intention of the City of Vaughan to pass this by-law was published 

on the City’s website on January 10, 2022. 

NOW THEREFORE, the Council of The Corporation of the City of Vaughan ENACTS 

AS FOLLOWS: 

1. THAT the lands which are situate in the City of Vaughan, Regional Municipality of 

York, being the portion of Ridgefield Crescent located south of Rutherford Road to 

McNaughton Road, legally described Part of Ridgefield Crescent on Plan  

65M-2406, designated as Parts 8 and 9 on Reference Plan 65R-39429, be and is 

hereby stopped up and closed as public highway. 

 
Enacted by City of Vaughan Council this 15th day of February, 2022. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor 

 
 
 
 

 
Todd Coles, City Clerk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Authorized by Item No. 8 of Report No. 4 
of the Committee of the Whole 
Adopted by Vaughan City Council on 
February 15, 2022. 


